
Landowners advised to wait for natural cycles to control Tansy

Just like a year ago, ranchers, farmers and forestland owners in western Oregon this summer noticed patches of 
the telltale bright yellow flowers of tansy ragwort – a noxious weed once the scourge 

of the 1970s. “The cool wet spring and early summer was good for tansy, not so good for 
our bio-controls,” says Tim Butler, supervisor of the Oregon Department of Agriculture’s 
Noxious Weed Control Program. “However,” says Butler, “it’s all part of a natural cycle.” 

As the tansy ragwort population grows, so do populations of flea beetles and cinnabar 
moths that feed on the weed. What to do meanwhile? Logging equipment and other ve-
hicles should be thoroughly cleaned of soil with a high-volume hose before moving from 
infested to noninfested areas; where practical, introduction of competitive vegetation may 
also help. In the end, ODA believes the good insects will always maintain the upper hand. 

For more information:  
www.oregon.gov/ODA/PLANT/WEEDS/profile_tansyragwort.shtml  

The tulip tree  (Liriodendron tulipifera), named for its  flow-
ers and leaves that resemble tulips, is an eye-catching 

ornamental shade tree that produces yellow foliage in the 
fall.  Although commonly called tulip poplar, it’s actually 
part of the Magnolia family. It features very unique, bright 
green leaves that resemble a tulip shape, and 2-3” long 
green and orange flowers, also shaped like a tulip. 

Tulip trees make great shade trees, growing tall and fairly 
quickly. When planting, make 
sure you pick a location that 
can accommodate a tree of this 
size. They can grow 80-100’ tall, 
and prefer full or part-sun. This tree 
blooms in May and June, though it 
may require 15 years or more before its 
first flowers appear. Although it can have 
problems with aphids and scale, it’s fairly  
disease and pest-resistant. Fall foliage color is a brilliant yellow. 
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Tulip trees are 
lovely, and also 
fairly pest-resistant. 
(Leaves, left)

Cinnabar moths like this one 
eventually get the upper 
hand with Tansy ragwort.
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New “Forests as Habitat” publication available

A new book by the Oregon Forests Resources Institute (OFRI) called “Oregon Forests as Habitat” offers forest   
 landowners effective ways to improve wildlife habitat for targeted species. Using forestry techniques, land-

owners can enhance and even create wildlife habitat for birds, mammals and amphibians while managing lands for 
timber production.

For more info: www.Oregonforests.org / 971.673.2948  


